
Official Communication from the merSETA and Moses Kotane
Research Institute on Learner Stipend Disbursements

L E A D E R S  I N  C L O S I N G  T H E  S K I L L S  G A P

The merSETA and Moses Kotane Research Institute acknowledge the recent issues concerning delays in 
learner stipend payments. We deeply regret the inconvenience caused and are acutely aware of the impact 
on our learners' daily lives, Skills Development Providers and other stakeholders.

These delays have arisen due to unforeseen administrative challenges, which we are actively working to 
resolve. Please be assured that the welfare of our learners remains our foremost concern.

The Moses Kotane Research Institute (MKRI), in collaboration with merSETA, is committed to ensuring that 
all stipend disbursements are handled promptly and efficiently.

We are grateful for the patience and understanding demonstrated by our learners and all other stakeholders 
who may be adversely affected by the current situation.

For any further questions or support, please reach out to our team:

Chris Mapu  
Mobile: 082 307 8349  
Email: cmapu@merseta.org.za

Thabile Mtambo 
Mobile: 083 680 3598  
Email: tmtambo@merseta.org.za

Thembela Masuku – Project Management  
Mobile: 071 611 1692  
Email: skillsadmin@moseskotane.com

Sincerely,

Mr Naphtaly Mokgotsane  
merSETA Acting Chief Executive Officer

Adv Thembelihle Mapipa
Moses Kotane Research Institute Acting Chief Executive Officer


